










Student Trustee Pine reported that the student governments of 
both Saddleback College and Irvine Valley College are working 
hard on completing their newsletters, and that the Associated 
Students of Irvine Valfoy College are considering holding evening 
meetings so that evening students would have the opportunity to 
become more involved in student government. Student Trustee 
Pine also announced the Blood Drive on November 1 and urged 
everyone to participate. 

Trustee Walther commended those who worked on the Irvine 
Valley College Alumni Review and commented on the 
attractiveness of the new Information Center building at 
Saddleback College. 

President Carroll reminded board members of the Saddleback 
College fund-raiser on Saturday, October 13, at the Mission Viejo 
Mall. 

President Mcfarlin congratulated President Carroll and Saddleback 
College on their successful dedication ceremony for the Student 
Services Center. In addition, President Mcfarlin updated the board 
on the success of the IVC soccer team, and thanked Donna 
Audibert, Susan DuBois, and Polly Sanchez for their efforts in 
producing the IVC Alumni Review. She reminded those present 
that the the community AIDS awareness portrait project, "This Is 
Our Yard," will be exhibited in Gallery Hall, Irvine Valley College, 
from October 12 through November 9, 1990. 

Professor Haggerty stated that the Senate is currently preparing for 
the faculty /board/ administrators workshop and reminded board 
members of his request for their available dates and times. 

Professor Horn informed the board that the Senate is currently 
reviewing grant and in--service proposals. One of the in-service 
proposals of particular interest is on peer evaluation. The AB 1725 
task force is resuming work on the administrative retreat. 
Professor Horn also advised that the Senate has just completed a 
priority hiring list for presentation shortly, and that the Senate will 
send representatives to the State Academic Senate meeting on 
November 1. 
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Helen Locke relayed a message from Ms. Carnine in which she CSEA REPORT 
stated how well the reclassification study is proceeding. 
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Professor Walker reported on a State council meeting he attended. 
New by-laws were distributed. Professor Walker advised that the 
Association of Presidents Council voted to commence negotiating 
in three areas, FSA's, Medicare and early retirement, and a status 
letter will be sent to the board from the chief negotiator. 

Dr. Sneed reported that the last action to be taken by CACC is the 
vote to dissolve CACC and that he was instructed by the 
association President that the chief executive officer is to cast the 
vote for each district. Dr. Sneed stated he had communicated with 
all delegates. It was requested that a notation be included that not 
all were in favor of the merger. Dr. Sneed thanked all present who 
participated in the districtwide retreat. He said evaluations were 
generally very positive and some included constructive 
suggestions for the future. The consensus is for future retreats of 
this kind. Dr. Sneed concluded his report by reading a letter from 
the President of the Academic Senate, Saddleback College, which 
was basically representative of feedback. 

President Rueter called for a short recess. 

Motion by Trustee Walther, seconded by Trustee Moore, to 
approve the submitted certificated and classified personnel actions 
including replacement pages. Motion carried unanimously. 

Motion by Trustee Swanson, seconded by Trustee Moore, to accept 
the gift of numerous books to be added to the Library collection, 
donated by Richard Sneed, Chancellor. Motion carried 
unanimous! y. 

The board meeting was adjourned at 9:45 p.m. 

~ 
Richard Sneed, Secretary 
Board of Trustees 
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